
CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 1
14th January 2020
Present:

Cllr B Alldred (Chairman)



Councillors: F Allen, Mrs V Allen, Mrs J Grime, P Holmes, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs M Webber.  


PCSO – no Police representative


Public – 2 members
Parish Council Meeting, Police Report for January 2020.  

In the absence of a Police representative the Chairman gave a precis of the report already circulated to members.                             
The month of December leading up to Christmas saw a spate of shoplifting offences at Sainsburys and Coop. these were targeted by an organized couple whom to date have not been located or identified. Another male who has connections with Culcheth has been identified and is currently wanted by Police for theft related offences. These thefts are not linked to any local youths. Burglary dwellings are still occurring throughout Culcheth, Croft, Glazebury and these are believed to be organized crime groups outside the force area. BMW’s are particularly being targeted. ASB appears to be low in being reported but incidents are occurring randomly with reports of Church lane being a hotspot of youth congregation, also Shaw street car park and the club house being subject to graffiti. Police urge residents to contact 101 directly to report and not through a third party. No speed traffic enforcement was conducted during December due to a fault in the equipment.

Anti-Social behaviour – Culcheth - 4 incidents reported.
(1) Youths congregating in Church Lane, West coast wines being the cause. 

(2) Damage to dwelling Church Lane due to youths targeting address.

(3) Graffitti reported Shaw Street club.

(4) Kids congregating in Sainsburys vicinity

Burglary Dwellings - Culcheth and Glazebury - 4 Incidents whereby jewellery had been stolen and BMW’s in particular being targeted. 

Burglary Others - No incidents

Vehicle crime - Culcheth.  3 reports of vehicles being stolen, broken in to or damaged. Glazebury.  1 report of vehicle stolen

Violence - Fight in Common Lane, linked to alcohol after closing time of late bars on Saturday night. Not linked to any specific licensee.

Road related traffic incidents - Main hotspots for traffic related incidents involving road traffic collision.

PCSO Samuel continues to conduct Police surgery’s at Culcheth Library, look out for published dates /times via Cheshire Police website, twitter, facebook.

Members noted that following the incidents in Church Lane residents were working with the Police to set up a neighbourhood watch group for the area.
1.1    Opening

The Chairman opened the meeting. 
1.1.1   Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 

All members present with an interest declared it with regard to Part 2 resolution 06/2020 - Precept Setting.
Cllr. Mrs. J Grime with regard to item 6.3.
Members were reminded of their responsibility to notify the Clerk of changes to their circumstances.

1.1.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations.

Resolution 01/2020
That a dispensation be approved with regard to Part 2 agenda item, Precept setting, for all members requesting one.

1.2 
Apologies for inability to be present
Cllrs. F Allen, K Bland, Mrs S Bland and Mrs A Roberts.
1.3         Minutes of Meeting Number 11
Resolution 02/2020
That the minutes of the meeting held on 10th of December 2019 be accepted as a correct record. 
1.4     Matters Arising   
Police Report – further information on the shop-lifting report – members noted that the PCSO had confirmed that the youths involved were not disadvantaged in any way.
1.5   Borough Councillor’s Report 
There was a full Council meeting on 16th December 2019.  The major business was to receive reports on the Local Transport Plan 4 and also on the statement of Licensing Policy 2020 – 2025.  Both reports were accepted, after much relevant discussion.  I mentioned some of the points relevant to us at December’s PC meeting.

Since the Council meeting, Councillors have been lobbied by the ‘Light Rail’ pressure group because LPT4 has gone for buses rather than trams.  They tell us that trams are more environmentally friendly because they do not produce the same fine particle pollution from tyres etc.  This may become an issue in the near future.

Environmental issues were also the main theme of the Councillors’ questions to cabinet members.  Unfortunately, three of them were addressed to the Cabinet Member who was ill, so we will have to wait for the written replies.  There was one question on collecting data to monitor air pollution.  I can report that this is at last going forward in Glazebury.  Another was that will the Council require all new homes to be low-carbon, energy and water efficient and climate resilient?  The third was interesting.  Given we have not defended the planning appeal from the Stobart Group why did we pay for a barrister for the three-day enquiry?  

Yet again there was a question about the Council generating income, asking for greater transparency and detail.

There was also a report on proposed Constitutional amendments.  Number 7 was to clarify DMC Delegation for variation of condition applications.

Other matters:  possible plans for a new Library are under discussion, although the meetings have been postponed because of various problems.  Also, the Glazebury Traffic Group has met.  Wigan BC will make the decision on 7th February about the TRO on Winwick Lane.

1.6
Reports from Sub-Committees

1.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 17th December 2019.
Resolution 03/2020
That the 2019/20 Financial Risk Assessment be approved.
Resolution 04/2020
That JDH Services be approved as provider of Internal Audit Services for the financial year 2019/2020.

1.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee

Members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 17th December 2019

1.6.3 Planning Working Group 

Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item of business.

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 7th of January 2020.
Members noted that the Borough Council received no notice of, and had no official powers regards the approval of, vehicle distribution sites in the area and agreed that local MP’s should be requested to discuss the matter with the Transport Minister The Clerk
1.7 Applications for Financial Assistance

Members noted that there had been no applications.

1.8 Accounts for Payment 

Resolution 05/2020
That accounts totalling £6590.07p for January 2020 be approved for payment.
1.9. Chairman’s Communications

Members noted:
Proposed meetings calendar for 2020/21. Members noted that the date of the 2020 AGM was very close to that of local elections, and that arrangements may have to be made to rearrange it The Clerk
1.10 Date and Venue of Next Meeting

It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at the earlier time of 7.00pm, to accommodate a presentation from HS2, on Tuesday 11th of February 2020 at Glazebury Methodist Church.
The meeting was closed and opened to the public.
Members noted support for the work of the Parish Council and other bodies regards HS2.

Members thanks for the Parish Council’s support of the ‘Save the Raven Inn’ campaign. The current moratorium ends at the end of January. Two offers from the action group had been rejected but there is a current offer under consideration. The understanding is that the property must be sold as a public house. Historic England have been asked to consider evidence that the property was once a Water Mill.
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